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Important Dates St Mary’s
Primary School

Kalgoorlie

11th, 12th, 13th March
Book Fair

LITURGICAL CALENDAR

THE LINK

Thursday, 13 March
Staff/Parent Mass, 8:00am School

Chapel

Wednesday, 12 March 
Sacramental Enrolment Meeting

with Father Errol, 
3:30pm, Room 8

Friday, 14 March
 Year Four Reconciliation, School

Chapel



FROM THE PRINCIPAL
Dear Parents and Caregivers,

It was lovely to see an enthusiastic group of parents attend our first
P&F meeting for the year. Some great planning and sharing of ideas
were a highlight and we are looking forward to a productive year.

NAPLAN will be commencing on Wednesday of next week. The
assessments for Years Three and Five will be spaced out over ten
days to allow for catch up sessions if children are absent on their
test days. We encourage all children to be calm, have a good night’s
sleep and a healthy breakfast in order to feel fresh for their
assessments.  
 
The P&F group will be distributing  tickets for each child for the
easter Egg Raffle. Can you please support this fundraising venture
by purchasing the tickets and sending the money and ticket stubs
back to school as soon as possible. The raffle will be drawn on the 8
April. Don’t forget to bring in a donation of an Easter egg to fill the
Easter baskets. 
  
Next week we will be hosting BOOKFAIR at our school. This is an
opportunity to purchase some quality books for your children to
read. Look out for times in the newsletter.

On Monday the Leadership group will be attending Leaders Forum in
Perth with all Principals and Assistant Principals from Catholic
schools across Western Australia. I will also be having a few days
Long Service Leave next week. Mrs Gorman, Mrs Brown and Mrs
Coyle will be leading the school in my absence.

God Bless 
Elizabeth Browner 
Principal



Gospel 
Listen to the Holy Gospel according to

Luke: 4:1-12

The Holy Spirit led Jesus into the desert.
For forty days Jesus was tested by the
devil, and during that time he went

without eating. The devil said to Jesus,
‘If you are God’s son, tell this stone to
turn into bread.’ Jesus answered, “The

scriptures say, “no one can live only on
food.”

Then the devil led Jesus up to a high
place and quickly showed him all the
nations on earth. The devil said, “Just
worship me, and you can have it all.’
Jesus answered, “the Scriptures say,

“Worship the Lord your God and serve
only him!”

Finally, the devil took Jesus to Jerusalem
and had him stand on top of the

temple. The devil said, ‘If you are God’s
Son, jump off. The Scriptures say, “God
will tell his angels to take care of you.

They will catch you in their arms.”
Jesus answered, “The Scriptures also
say, “Don’t try to test the Lord your

God!”
The Gospel of the Lord

Prayer
Merciful God,

you called us forth from the dust
of the earth,

you claimed us for Christ
in the waters of baptism.

Look upon us as we enter these
Forty Days

bearing the mark of ashes.
Bless us on the desert of Lent

to the font of rebirth.
May our fasting be hunger for

justice;
our alms, a making of peace,

our prayer, the chant of humble 
and grateful hearts.

All that we do and pray is in the
name of Jesus,

for in his cross you proclaim your
love

now and for ever.
Amen

Reading
Lent is a time for change for the church. The ashes are a sign of
repentance as we enter the spirit of this Lenten season. During its forty
days, Christians try to become better followers of Jesus. Let us decide this
Lent to pray more often and to listen to God’s word with special care. We
also want to become more generous and thoughtful towards each other
at school, and in our families.
Lent is a special time for us to remember those in need. We can use our
project Compassion boxes or the Caritas Lenten Appeal boxes for this.
Every year the Gospel for the first Sunday of Lent tells us about the time
when Jesus spent forty days in the wilderness fasting and being tempted.

 



Financial Matters 

Uniform shop

School Fees have now been issued and 
payment in full is 
due by 14th March.

If you need a payment plan, please return the completed
instalment option form to Linda in the office by 28th

February.

If you have a current  CONCESSION CARD please present
card to the office

applicable discounts can be applied.
 

OPENING HOURS
Monday  2.30pm - 3.00pm
Friday  8.15am - 8.45pm
You can also order online through

QuickCliq, scan the QR code to
register.

Secondhand uniform shop outlet 
Thursday 8.30am - 9.00am
All items are $5 - NO EFTPOS
ALL CLEAN DONATION WELCOME TO RECEPTION
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Award Winners
Week 5



Kalgoorlie Sunday  25th May 2025

Norseman Sunday 28th May 2025

Kambalda Sunday 3rd August 2025 (closest to Feast
of St John Vianney)

Coolgardie Sunday 21st September 2025

Southern Cross Sunday 26th October 2025

Boulder Sunday 2nd November (closest to Feast of
All Hallows').

Parish news
Community Mass 2025



On behalf of the P&F I would like to extend a warm welcome to
Parents and Families of St Mary's Primary School. 

All parents are automatic members of the P&F and you all have a
valuable contribution to make. Everyone is different, and we all lead
busy lives. Some of you may be able to become actively involved,
whilst others will support us by attending our events throughout the
year. We cannot exist without the contributions of both groups of
parents. 

The P&F holds at least one meeting per term and meetings take
place in the Boardroom, located in the School Office. We also offer a
Teams meeting option for those who can't come along in person.
Everyone is welcome. 

The P&F runs the Second-Hand Uniform Shop - providing an
economic and sustainable option for our uniforms. Annually, we
hold our Easter Raffle, Mother's and Father's Day Stall and our
much-loved Sunset Night. We'd like to add another event into our
calendar and are always after inspiration. 

We would really love to introduce Year Group Representatives to
ensure all years are heard and involved in the P&F. If you are
interested in supporting your year group please reach out to me to
chat. 

How can you be involved?
• Attend P&F meetings when you are available - or via Teams
• Volunteer for P&F events and the second-hand uniform shop
• Become a Year Group representative and / or nominate for an
executive position. 

We are currently updating the best ways to stay in contact with us
and will let you know shortly.  For now, if you would like any further
information please reach out via email to
admin@stmkalg.wa.edu.au

I hope you have had a wonderful start to the new school year. 

Chantelle Pryer 
St Mary's P&F President

St Mary’s P&F

mailto:admin@stmkalg.wa.edu.au


ALL MEETINGS ARE @ 6PM 
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St Mary’s Primary School has a Code of Conduct that applies to
all members of our School Community and all visitors to our
school. It is important that all members of our school
community abide by our Code of Conduct and while we do not
always agree, we resolve our differences appropriately in a
respectful manner. 
 
Elizabeth Browner
Principal

Code of Conduct Statements 
1. You act safely and competently. 
2. You give priority to students’ safety and well-being in all your
behaviour and decision making. 
3. You act in accordance with the values of the Gospel as
defined in the Code of Ethical Conduct. 
4. You conduct yourself in accordance with laws, agreements,
policies and standards relevant to your relationship with the
school community. 
5. You respect the dignity, culture, values and beliefs of each
member of the school community. 
6. You treat personal information about members of the school
community as private and confidential. 
7. You give impartial, honest and accurate information about
the education, safety and well-being of students. 
8. You support all members of the school community in
making informed decisions about students. 
9. You promote and preserve the trust and privilege inherent
in your relationship with all members of the school
community. 
10. You maintain and build on the community’s trust and
confidence in Catholic schools and the Church. 
11. You act reflectively and ethically. 
12. You allow students to have a voice in their education, safety
and well-being.


